
Arborfield SCC  Regular Meeting 

October 22, 2020 

Present: Patrick, Erin, Julie, Lina, Stacey 

Called to order by Patrick 10am 

No agenda 

Financial report Julie: $1704.11 financial report was sent in on Tuesday Oct.20, 

2020 to NESD 

SRC Financials: not available- Amanda, Teresa, Jennifer, Pres- Jared Wassill, 

treasurer-Jayden Lebel  Erikka Gray, Mathew Edwards, Madison Little, Emilie 

Samson, Sierra Little 

Spirit Week has had a really good turnout for the students and staff.  For 

Halloween they are looking at movie options for 7-12, trying to plan some virtual 

events to project on screen to include k-12.  

Principals Report- 75 students 

Tether balls purchased, students going outside more and home for lunch, 

schedule for elementary classes to use playground in a rotation to limit contact.  

9’s-are involved in teaching with Star City, 10’s are involved in teaching with 

Arborfield & Star City by Amanda and Vanessa. These groupings will allow 

students to not have to write a departmental exam.  Block system is going really 

good from both student and teacher points.  Computers being taken out of the 

building, technology became NESD decisions and they decide how much of what 

kind is needed within the schools. They would like 2-3 students per device, we 

had been allocated more devices (128 devices for 78 students).  They have 

narrowed it down and the computer lab computers are no longer 

available/feasible.  Technology is on a 5 year replacement plan within the schools.  

18 Ipads were all new in Arb 2019 .  15 Chrome books, 18 laptops were replaced 

in 2018 and there are a few desktops in the library for student/teacher use.   



School sustainability met with Don Remple (in March), reevaluate in 2022 as far as 

sustainability goes.  Working with Star City there are very positive outcomes being 

met for students.  90 students being the minimum for school review.  High school 

is small numbers, elementary and preschool numbers are higher.   

Parents aren’t to be sending food for Halloween, treat bags are going to be 

supplied for each student and paid for by the SCC. This ensures that safe food 

handling has been met etc. Lina makes the motion to purchase supplies, Stacey 

seconds it.  

LIP’s approved by all 

 

New business: 

 Signing authority – Julie Gray will keep, Kristy Lebel needs someone to take 

over her signing.  Stacey Mutimer will take over signing for her.  

 

 AGM- Monday November 23,2020 @ 5:00 Stacey will check with Darci to 

book Elks Hall,  Erin will be resigning from the board as of then.  Patrick will send 

out a notice of our date and express the importance of being included in the 

school.  Erin will make up a poster to put up at the COOP, Post Office, DNCU, 

Nursing Home.  

 

 Fundraisers were asked from the community (Mom’s Pantry etc) it has 

been suggested by NESD to not do any this year. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 11:00a.m. Next meeting the AGM Nov.23 @ 5pm. 


